St Matthew’s Church, Walsall			Ringing Chamber Risk Assessment
People at risk: Ringers and visitors		Activity: Ringing, learning, observing		Assessor: John Edlin		Date: May 2012
General: Hazards are amplified because emergency access and evacuation is restricted by the stone spiral staircase.

	Hazard
	Severity
	Likelihood
	Control Measures
	Residual Risk

	FIRE
	Very high
	Very low
	Inform ringers and remind monthly that lights are to be switched off and plugs to be removed from sockets at the end of each session. Fan heaters are to be replaced after 6 years of use unless the PAT tester or Fire Officer agrees it is unnecessary.
	Very low – as discussed with Ray Chamberlain 28/4/2012

	MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC IN THE RINGING CHAMBER




FALLING ON SPIRAL STAIRS









ROPE BURN

LIMB DAMAGE FROM WEIGHT OF BELLS AND RAPIDLY MOVING ROPES
	High







Moderate










Low

High
	Very low







Low










Moderate

Low
	Access to the Ringing Chamber is restricted to qualified ringers (ie members of the Archdeaconry Society of Change Ringers) and are covered by insurance through subscription to the Society. Access is controlled by the Tower Captain and his authority is deputised to the Steeple Keeper, Matthew Gallon and the Tower Correspondent, Diana Wilkes. Keys are kept only by the Tower Captain and the Steeple Keeper. Church wardens have a set of keys for the purposes of Quinquennial Inspections but wardens are not normally allowed in the Tower. Stair access and Ringing Camber have separate keys. 
Grab handles are fitted at the bottom of the stairs and by the doorway of the Ringing Chamber. A hand rope is fitted.
A good level of lighting is provided. An emergency light comes on in the event of a power failure during ringing.
Attendance records are kept.
A mobile phone is always carried and a First Aid kit is held.
Apart from the Tower Captain and the Steeple Keeper, no other person is allowed unaccompanied into the ringing Chamber.
When bells are left “up”, a notice is placed on the stairs and a separate notice is placed in the Ringing Chamber. Ropes are tied in an “up” knot.
When bells are down, ropes are lifted to the ceiling using a “spider”.
Calls of “Look to; treble’s going, she’s gone” alert all to commencement of ringing.
Beginners are introduced to ringing in a controlled and measured way following good practice as prescribed by Archdeaconry Trainers. Teachers have attended lessons in teaching learners and keep abreast of new guidance. Hazards are outlined and good practice demonstrated, observed and frequent reminders given. Boxes are sturdy.
Observers sit supervised by a ringer with warnings about the risks of rope burn and the importance of foot placement.
	Very low







Very low








Low

Low

Low

	RINGING (Sundays, weddings, peals)
	Moderate
	Very low
	Beginners do not ring on Sundays or at weddings. Control measures above are observed. During peal attempts, it is good practice to lock ringers in, leaving keys in the lock should emergency evacuation be required.
	Very low



